

UTAH CANCER CENTER

University of Utah Health Sciences Center 50 North Medical Drive, Room 2Cll0 Salt Lake City, Utah 84132 (801) 581-4048

DWIGHT T. JANERICH, D.D.S., M.P.H. Interim Director and Professor

Pehn & At

April 18, 1994

Henry Blackburn, M.D. University of Minnesota Division of Epidemiology 1-210 Moos Tower 515 Delaware Street, S.E. Minneapolis, MN 55455

Dear Henry:

Is it true what I hear that the Dean of the School of Public Health has decided to leave? I hope it's not true, but if it is I would like to make a suggestion. I think the School of Public Health needs some strong and lasting leadership and I would suggest that either you or Edith step forward in that capacity.

I am concerned about the weakening position of schools of public health and departments of epidemiology around the country. I think that efforts are going to have to be made to take a realistic look at these programs and find a way to get solid, ongoing leadership for them. This is especially true if public health schools get a chance to participate in the emerging questions of health care costs and effectiveness.

The University of Minnesota is a great school and I'm sure will continue to be great, but it does need the best and most stable leadership possible.

I hope you have had a good ski season.

Warmest regards.

Sincerely,

Dwight T. Janerich, DDS, MPH Professor and Interim Director

Utah Cancer Center

DTJ/kl